
Town of Platteville Monthly Board Meeting Minutes 

Monday September 11th,2023 

(APPROVED) 

 

Town Board Meeting 

The meeting was called to order by Tom Weigel at 6:00 P.M. 

Members present: Dan Smith, Tom Weigel, Dave Klar, Nathan Niehaus, and Valerie Martin. 

The clerk verified that the open meeting law was met.  Notice was posted in 3 locations, and 

the website.  WWW.TOWNOFPLATTEVILLE.COM 

The agenda was reviewed.  Motion by Martin to approve the agenda as presented, seconded by 

Smith.  Motion carried. 

The minutes from the August meeting were reviewed.  Motion by Smith to approve the minutes 

as presented, seconded by Martin.  Motion carried. 

Klar presented the treasurer’s report.  Total account balances as of September 1st were 

$423,354.74.  Klar asked about renewing the current CD, Weigel asked him to see if Clare Bank 

would offer a more competitive interest rate on the accounts without the funds being in a CD.  

Motion by Martin to have the current CD renewed, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried.  

Motion by Martin to approve the treasurer’s report, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

The bills for the month were reviewed, totaling $6564.99.  Motion by Martin to approve the 

bills as presented, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried. 

The garbage and recycling contract was tabled until next month.  The board asked Niehaus to 

contact some other business to see if they would be interested in providing the service and 

check into pricing. 

Chief Simmons, and City Manager Langreck were present to discuss the current fire station 

proposals.  Discussion amongst everyone present was that the current site with 7 bays and 

additional property was the best option for the Town.  Motion by Weigel to recommend the 

City Council Option #3 with the 7th bay, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried with Martin 

apposing. 

Weigel stated that Kurt had a knee replacement done a couple weeks ago and is off work, Carol 

Ann has been checking the roads.  He also stated that the seal coating is done and that the 

blacktop wedging should be finished soon. 

No new driveway or building permits. 



Weigel stated that the Fox property on Old Lancaster Road in the pasture is being excavated 

and they do not have any permits, Grant County Zoning is looking into this, he also stated that 

Barth Eastlick is looking at building a new house and has been told he doesn’t have enough 

access to the property by the zoning office. 

Niehaus asked about the MOU with Gerard Abing for a cul-de-sac.  Weigel stated that he and 

Kurt would look at it. 

Smith stated that he had a conversation with Jim Lory about a tree being taken down.  Weigel 

stated that he was told to have the tree cut down and the town would pay the bill for the 

cutting. 

The board placed the checks in envelopes for the bills to be paid. 

Motion by Smith to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Martin.  Motion carried.  The meeting 

was adjourned at 7:56 P.M. 

Nathan Niehaus-Clerk 


